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1
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 3:30 PM.

2
Secretary’s Report
The secretary had nothing to report other than that an election was impending and candidates are needed.

3
Treasurer’s Report

The treasurer reported membership down a bit, but typical of dues renewal time. He reported 268 members, not including student members.

There was a generous donation to the student awards fund. Notable among expenses was the cost of the teleconference for the Council Meeting which seems to have almost doubled. In sum, the Academy is about $5000-6000 ahead of last year at this time.

4
Committee reports

The technical program chair reported completion of the program with 89 oral and 65 poster presentations, most of the latter in biology and chemistry. Friday sessions will be held for biology, chemistry and physics. As of January 1, Biomedical had no oral presentations.
There was some discussion of whether or not Biomedical should be folded into Biology and, if so, alternatives for doing so. The Council was unwilling to do this without section officer input. It was also noted that some presentations in the Biology section are actually Biomedical and might be moved.

The president requested that the vice president initiate and lead a discussion of this issue at the time of the annual meeting. It was noted that the issue of dividing Biology into two sections is a separate issue from the independence of Biomedical.

5
Local Arrangements 
The Local Arrangements Committee asked if Biomedical would need a room if there were no presentations. The Secretary pointed out that they still need to hold a business meeting.
Some poster presenters had been contacted and asked to switch to oral to help fill out the schedule.
There was discussion of what to do about easels, and where to keep them between meetings. At present, the Past President is making them and storing at his house.

There was discussion of keeping slides of presentations on the web site as other organizations do, but the Council felt participants should be pushed to publish their work in the Journal, especially students.

The Parliamentarian had to leave about 4:15.
There was discussion about obtaining vendors for the meeting as there currently aren’t any.
6
New business

There was discussion of the upcoming election and difficulty finding candidates. The treasurer, secretary and councilor Doug Pohl were appointed to a nominations committee. 
There was discussion of some practical difficulties with the emeritus member dues since the treasurer doesn’t keep track of when members first paid dues. A suggestion was made to publish a list of members online every year, but the feeling was this might be a violation of privacy.
The Past President pointed out that the fellows list was also not accurate and offered to consult with other members to sort it out. The historian reported that the records in the Georgia Archives stop at 1953 so there is a large gap in membership information.

The president put on the agenda for the march meeting further discussion of a listing of members, and charged the Academy Improvements Committee with working on the problem of retired members.

The president reported an offer to hold the next annual meeting in Valdosta. There was a motion to accept this offer. It passed unanimously. There is also discussion about hosting the 2014 meeting in Augusta but it was pointed out that this college is a target for merging. It was decided to defer further discussion until the next meeting to see if some clarification could be obtained.
The president also pointed out a need for an associate editor or member of the editorial board for the Journal. Don Thieme has been doing some work but doesn’t want to do it alone. 
7
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:30 PM.
